
Star Prairie Fish & Game Association—October Meeting Minutes 
October 17, 2022—Riverwood Nature Center 

The October meeting of SPF&G was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Jon Bush.  The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s 
reports were approved as read. 

Thank You’s:     To: None. 
               From: Kim Anderson & Bob Long-Riverwood support 
                            

Meeting Guests: None. 

Attendance: 29 Members 

New Members: Kim Anderson 

Meeting Meal: Vern W. & Bill J. served the meal. Dave Lackey and Warren Wood will serve the November meal. 

Committee Reports:  
1. Pontoon Ride: Tabled. 
2. Youth Hunt: Tabled. 
3. Bucks Night: Ticket prices on games will remain the same.  New game signs will be made for all games. There 
are still 4-52 card raffle sponsors left to get. Personal attendants will be assigned to participants with large 
amounts of Buck’s Bucks to assist in filling out tickets. Colored dots will be on all guns, so members know which 
dealer to take guns to. Be sure to check on bar tickets to make sure they have enough. Guns and tickets need to 
be brought to the November 7th meeting. 
4. Habitat/Fisheries: Tabled. 
          i. Landowner Assistance Program-Jon B. has been talking to Becky Brathal and Cody Tromberg about the 
program. More to come at a later date. 
5. Outreach: Tabled. 
6. Special Events: Trap trophy has been delivered to St. Croix Central. 
7. Building:  John P. spoke to the town chairman on new electrical service and upgrades; they said to go ahead 
with the work and turn in the bills to the township. Committee completed the railings on the Riverwood gazebo. 
The security cameras have been purchased for the North Landing. They will get placed in the next couple weeks. 
8. Membership Report: The club has 41 paid members for 2022. 

Old Business: 
1. Riverwood Fall Fest Recap- Chuck and John sold $380 worth of tickets, everything went well. 

New Business: 
1. 2022 Financial Review- Jon B. shared where we are tracking on our yearly budget, including what we plan to spend by 
the end of the year. 

2. Proposed Mission Statement Revision- Jon presented a new version of a mission statement for members to discuss. 
Discussion was had and a decision should be made by the December meeting. Jon will send out a proposed statement 
via email. 

3. Unfunded Projects Review-Committees will review projects that are still on the table and bring viable projects back to 
the membership for funding. Jon will communicate via email to committees with remaining projects. 

6.  Matt Brown was drawn for the attendee drawing of $40 and was present.  The drawing for the November meeting 
will be for $20. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 



The next Meeting of the SPF&G Association will be held Monday, November 7, 2022 at the Old Star Prairie Town Hall. 
6:00pm Social Hour/Meal 
6:30pm Regular Meeting 

 
Respectfully submitted: Chris Clarkson (Secretary) 

 


